From: Laura Friend

Page Stuart; Keith Leggat; Daniel Heaney; Bill Kennedy Wessels RFR - Rebuttal Submission To:

Subject: Date: August 27, 2019 3:36:00 PM

Hello,

Please see the rebuttal submitted by the Wessels below.

Laura Friend Manager, Board Reviews Natural Resources Conservation Board 19th Floor, Centennial Place West Tower 250 – 5 Street SW Calgary, AB T2P OR4

laura.friend@nrcb.ca Tel: 403-297-8269 Fax: 403-662-3994

From: Pieter & Henriette Wessels

Sent: August 27, 2019 1:27 PM

To: Laura Friend

Subject: Re: Rebuttal Samples

Hi Laura

I hope to attach our letter. I hope it deals with our neighbors concerns!! Thank you!!

Dear Laura Friend and NRCB Board Members,

This is a rebuttal letter addressing some of the concerns of neighbours with the concerns dealing with permits on our new feedlot. We would like to start with thanking Adria for her very hard work in reviewing our application and the much hard work she has done with dealing with our application and addressing the statement of concerns initially.

Initially it had come as a huge shock that neighbours had concerns and were opposed to our operation. Adria has outlined very well how we are dealing with concerns dealing with water. We are working very closely with hydrogeologist to ensure that our water supply is more than adequate for our operation. And we will continue working with AEP in obtaining a water license for the operation.

NRCB has been very helpful in outlining how to deal with manure and its storage we will continue to be diligent in following these rules.

We feel that our approval officer has dealt very well with the concerns the neighbours have brought up. It was our goal that once the neighbour seen the new permit and what is required that they realize we did not take their concerns lightly and that the approval officer worked hard to ensure all concerns were dealt with prior to issuing our permit.

Thank you,

Pieter & Henriette Wessels.